
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
www.laredompo.org 

 
The Laredo & Webb County Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (LWCAMPO), hereby announces that a public 
meeting has been scheduled for October 18, 2023 at 1:30 P.M. The meeting will be held at Joe A. Guerra Laredo Public 
Library Multipurpose Room (1120 East Calton Rd., Laredo, TX). The meeting may be viewed at the following LIVE WEB 
LINK: http://laredotx.swagit.com/live or on the local Laredo TV: Spectrum TV channel 1300. The Policy Committee will 
consider and may take possible action on the following plans, programs, policies, or procedures: 
 

• Discussion with possible action to program Category 7 funds for the Mangana-Hein Roadway Expansion Project 
and the Vallecillo Road Project, and receive public testimony to initiate a 10-day comment period to include the 
proposed programming revisions to the 2020-2045 Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP): 
 

1. Addition of the Mangana-Hein Roadway Expansion Project Segment 1 ROW/ preliminary engineering 
phase in FY 2025 with an estimated project cost of $926,980. Category 7 funds in the amount of $100,000 
are proposed for this project phase. The project sponsor is Webb County.  
 

2. Addition of the Mangana-Hein Roadway Expansion Project Segment 2 ROW/ preliminary engineering 
phase in FY 2025 with an estimated project cost of $1,012,816. Category 7 funds in the amount of 
$100,000 are proposed for this project phase. The project sponsor is Webb County. 

 
3. Addition of the Mangana-Hein Roadway Expansion Project Segment 1 Construction Phase in FY 2033 with 

an estimated project cost of $13,562,500. Category 7 funds in the amount of $13,562,500 are proposed 
for this project phase. The project sponsor is Webb County. 

 
4. Addition of the Mangana-Hein Roadway Expansion Project Segment 2 Construction Phase in FY 2034 with 

an estimated project cost of $7,160,000. Category 7 funds in the amount of $7,160,000 are proposed for 
this project phase. The project sponsor is Webb County. 

 
5. Programming of an additional $1,312,592 in Category 7 funds for the Vallecillo Road Project intended to 

provide for the construction of a new 4 lane [off-system] highway with a continuous turn lane.  The project 
sponsor is the Webb County-City of Laredo Regional Mobility Authority (RMA) and the proposed letting 
date is FY 2026. 

 
All  persons interested are invited to present comments.  Persons who may need additional information or who need auxiliary aid or 
services, such as: interpreters for persons who are deaf or hearing impaired, readers of large print or Braille, or a translator for the 
Spanish language are requested to contact MPO Staff at (956) 794-1605 or via e-mail at aavigil@ci.laredo.tx.us two working days prior 
to the meeting so that appropriate arrangements can be made.  Materials in Spanish may also be provided upon request.  
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